KANSAS STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE EMPORIA, KANSAS

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

December 5, 1945

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director, Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I appreciated your fine letter of November 7, even if I have been slow in replying to it. I am sorry that you were not able to be present at the inaugural, but nonetheless was happy that you thought of us.

I was interested in your comment on Bill White's editorial and I know how you feel about the matter, which is some comfort to me. I am looking forward to seeing you at the Council of Administration, if not sooner.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Cordially yours,

DLM/pg

David L. MacFarlane, President